
Donald Trump             March 5, 2017
President of the United States of America
White House
Washington, USA

Dear Mr. President:
RE: adequate treatment of nuclear threats

I appeal to you concerning the issues vital for the destiny of civilization, the USA in particular. 
I am an independent researcher, an Israeli citizen, 81. During my half-life-long independent 
research in exact and social sciences, I have managed, for the first time, to create the framework of 
the true science of politics that may provide the true interpretation of historical processes and, in 
particular, suggest the adequate measures to treat various political problems including, for example, 
such as the increasing nuclear threat from North Korea.

My above work suggests that all major political problems, that of North Korea, in particular, are 
mealy manifestations of the present general ideological crisis. That crisis is the result of the 
inconsistency between the present great technological achievements and the generally archaic 
structure of modern society. The crisis has been developing fast toward its natural end - a new world 
war, most likely a nuclear one. To tackle that crisis it would be necessary to reform modern society, 
that is its science, philosophy, religion and education. During my research I have started such a 
reform, achieved significant results and developed a general methodology of the reform. Now to 
proceed with such a historic mission I need a strong international support. I think the new US 
administration would be very much interested to provide me such a support.

I need a sponsorship and a legal help to set up and run a COORDINATING CENTER (ten persons 
or so to begin with) necessary to attract world researchers, guide and stimulate their work (for two 
years at least) and prepare some of them to substitute me when necessary. The best solution would 
be to reorganize UNESCO and commit it to the above mission. Otherwise it would be necessary to 
set up a new institution, possibly in Europe or the USA, dedicated to the above mission.  Conditions 
in Israel are absolutely incompatible with that mission, and there is no hope to change them; 
moreover, there is no reliable communication there. More on the matter is in the papers enclosed.

In this connection would you please consider an opportunity to provide me with the above financial 
and legal support, as well as with the living conditions appropriate for my above mission, in Europe 
or the USA. 

Yours sincerely, 
Igor Makarov, PhD 
Independent Researcher (my website: www.reformscience.org)
512/51 Hativat Carmeli Street, Haifa 32629, Israel 
For letters: P.O. Box 461, Haifa 31003, Israel 
Tel/fax: +972 (0)4 822 1997; mobile: +972 (0)547 856 170 
Email: info@reformscience.org; reformach110@gmail.com      

Enclosure:
(1) my Curriculum Vitae: http://kvisit.com/SlZHRAQ 
(2) my photo (2016): http://kvisit.com/SmsbzAw
(3) my relevant works: http://kvisit.com/SidnFAw 
(4) my UN appeal: http://kvisit.com/SiuDbAw 
(5) World Reform Center: http://kvisit.com/S3tuWAw 
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